

## KILLINA PRESENTATION SECONDARY SCHOOL

Rahan, Tullamore, Co. Offaly.

14th January 2020

Dear Parent(s)/ Guardian(s),

This is a short note to remind you of the arrangements for assessment tests for students enrolled for First Year 2020. Assessment tests will be held in the school on Saturday 25<sup>th</sup> January commencing at 9.30. A light snack will be provided for students during the break. If your child has any food allergies then please contact the school. Tests will conclude at around 12.00, and parents should be present to collect students from this time.

There will be four Cognitive Ability Tests administered. The purpose of these tests is to help in identifying student's strengths and in identifying other areas in which students may require assistance. They are not used for the purposes of streaming. They are of great benefit in determining how best to meet the Educational needs of your son/daughter.

Please ensure your son/daughter brings a pencil and eraser for completion of the tests. They will be fully supervised for the period.

All students enrolled are required to attend, If your son/daughter is not available on this date, or if you have queries in relation to this assessment, please contact the school.

Yours sincerely,

John Cotter, Principal